TOWN OF STONINGTON

SELECTMAN'S OFFICE EDWARD HABEREK, JR. FIRST SELECTMAN

152 Elm Street • Stonington, Connecticut 06378 (860) 535-5050 • Fax (860) 535-1046

November 25, 2009

Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing this letter in response to a proposed development of a telecommunications facility at 166 Pawcatuck Ave in Stonington, CT. We invited the residents in that area to a meeting at Town Hall today and there will only two couples that showed up. One of the couples owned the land in which they are proposing this project and the other lived right in front of the property. Neither couple had any issues with this proposal. The only request that the Town has is if this goes forward, if T-Mobile can provide space on the pole for Town emergency services telecommunication equipment if we so choose. Other than that, we have no issues with this proposal. If you have any questions, feel free to call me at 535-5050.

Sincerely,

Edward Haberek Jf. First Selectman

Cc Joe Bragaw - Director of Public Works
Larry Sullivan - Town Engineer
Jesse Langer - Cohen & Wolf

Enclosures: None